
My dear brother and friend Jean-Marie Le Tensorer.

Thirty years have passed since our first meeting. El kowm was the beginning of our collaboration, along-
side Jacque Cauvin and Danielle Stordeur. Soon after, you established The Swiss Archaeological Mission in
partnership of Directorate General of Antiquities (DGAM) and Damascus University, then later Aleppo
University many specialists and students have passed through the mission on both Swiss and Syrian sides,
as well as many skilful and hard workers from El Kowm. 

Until 1998 we stayed in the French mission house at El Kowm whilst its Swiss counterpart was constructed
in Tel Arida. I still have countless fond memories of the great times we shared during long excavation seasons,
over many years, which unfortunately had to end because of the current situation in Syria.

I remember how one night it rained so hard that the roof of your room crumbled and even now I can still
see you and Helene standing in that doorway your clothes sodden and muddy.   

I also remember that we celebrated on many occasions as one great family; my birthday, Vera’s, and many
other mission members. During our long standing collaboration we have lived as one family, with many great
times and luckily with few problems and little sadness. We have seen our children growing up together. I’m
glad and proud of our friendship and our kinship.

My dear brother and friend J.-M. Le Tensorer, I wish you good health and a happy life with Hélène and
all your family. I also wish, that one day, we could return together, to Palmyra, to start one last excavation.

Ahmad Taha
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